
As I start to write this week’s newsletter, I notice a book on my shelf above the computer. The title is “Godprint: Making 
Your Mark For Christ” by Skip Heitzig. The Easter service last weekend was amazing! There were so many people behind 
the scenes who made it possible. Please let me begin this newsletter by thanking everyone in our church family who 
invited guests to join us for the Easter service. It was obvious a great deal of effort was exerted to get your family and 
friends to White Oak. You’re amazing! Let’s continue to make our mark for Christ in evangelism. Christy, Randy, Nathan, 
and the Wall family (along with the choir) made their mark by using their talent to glorify our Heavenly Father. Your 
spiritual gifts helped make the Cantata such a blessing! Thank-you. Besides the people already mentioned, there were 
men and women serving all over the church this past weekend. Shannon Carroll made sure the Easter eggs were in place. 
The college and career class helped hide them. Our security team kept us safe. Nursery workers were knee-deep in kids. 
WOW! Thank you Team White Oak for making your mark this past weekend. As one preacher put it, “Let’s keep on 
keeping on.” ALL FOR JESUS!

 
Southeastern hosted their annual Bible Conference last week. I was able to hear Dr. Danny Dwyer and Dr. Christian Wei 
preach Tuesday morning. Both of these preachers were used by God to speak to my heart. Let me encourage you to visit 
www.sfwbc.edu and listen to the messages. I believe it will be a blessing.

 
This weekend Brother Dustin Hines will be preaching in the morning service. He and his wife Emilee are praying about 
joining the White Oak Hill church family. Dustin is applying for the youth/music position at the church. Dustin helped 
in our youth department while an undergraduate at Southeastern Bible College. Please pray that the Lord will lead the 
church and this young couple in making the right decision. And let’s all be in our place this Sunday to encourage this 
young preacher and his wife.

Please don’t forget the important upcoming events.
•	 The business meeting is on the 27th.
•	 The Youth Rally on the 29th. We will leave the church at 3:30 p.m.
•	 The WAC State Meeting in New Bern.
 

Many of you have been praying for the new pray & play meetings each Tuesday. The church hosts a short devotion time 
and a prayer meeting. Then we follow up the spiritual time with basketball. Let me urge you to continue to pray for this 
ministry. Last week there were 17 people listening to the Word of God and fellowshipping in prayer. Just this week, I 
stopped at Walmart to pick up something and one of the basketball players was waiting for a ride home. He worked at 
Walmart. The Lord allowed me the privilege of taking this young man to his house.  It also afforded me the opportunity 
to witness to him. He was already saved but had strayed away from the Lord. Because of our time together on Tuesday 
evenings, he was comfortable talking to me about his spiritual need. He asked me to pray with him before getting out of 
the truck. These encounters are not accidental! God is giving our ministry a chance to serve others. And I am convinced 
it is because of front-line prayer warriors in our church. Please continue to pray for the outreach on Tuesdays and 
Saturdays. THEY ARE MAKING AN ETERNAL DIFFERENCE!
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Next Wednesday (the 27th) is Office Administrative Assistant’s Day. Mrs. Glenda Carroll has done such a wonderful job 
taking over the ministry in the office since Mrs. Baer retired. If you get the chance, would you let her know how much 
you appreciate everything she is doing at White Oak Hill for the Lord? Since Moises/Abby transitioned to New Bern, 
she and Shannon have also done so much in our children’s ministry. I truly appreciate their godliness and their unselfish 
desire to please the Lord!
 
In closing, would you join me in praying for the following needs this week?

•	 Charles Sherrod-Will have an upcoming procedure for his back.
•	 Arlene Brown-She had knee replacement surgery this week.
•	 Kay Dew-Kay needs the Lord to do a miracle. Praise God His office is still open for miracles. Kay is having intestinal 

surgery on April 20th at Wilson Medical Center.
•	 Dustin and Emilee Hines-potential youth pastor.
•	 Lianna Knapp (Hollis) – Good health and recovery.
•	 The unspoken requests are abundant in our church. Family divisions, unsaved loved ones, and many other needs are 

represented in our church. I urge you to remember the family members who are too broken to share their requests.
•	 Quarterly Business Meeting

Love in Christ,

Pastor Hal
Galatians 2:20

FREE CHRISTIAN RESOURCES
Three Ways to Register at RightNowMedia

Link
This link is easy to access to the church's account:
https://app.rightnowmedia.org/join/WHITEO-
AKHILL

Text Code
This text code is easy to access to the church's ac-
count: WHITEOAKHILL can be texted to 49775.

QR Code
This scannable code is easy to access to the 
church’s account.

Schedule of Services

Sunday

In-Person
Sunday School at 9:30 am

Sunday Morning Worship at 10:30 am

On-Line
Sunday Morning Online Service at 10:30 am

Sunday Evening Online Service Only at 6 pm

Wednesday
7 PM - Prayer, Praise & Bible Study

Engage Youth, Propel Kids & Nursery

WOH Services can be seen on either: 
  Facebook - Hal Jones page 

  White Oak Hill Free Will Baptist Church - Website
  White Oak Hill Free Will Baptist Church YouTube



MISSIONS CORNER!
Please pray for these missionaries!


